

From: Ann Marie Leoni [mailto:annmarie.leoni@gmail.com]

Sent: Monday, September 05, 2016 6:50 PM

To: Carella, Tony

Cc: Di Biase, Michael; Ferri, Mario; Rosati, Gino; Bevilacqua, Maurizio; Clerks@vaughan.ca;

info@villageofwoodbridge.ca

Subject: Fwd: [FWD: Important: Update regarding September 7th Committee of Whole Meeting

- Agenda Item#1, FCF Old Market Lane Inc Site Application]

## To Whom It May Concern;

As I will not be able to attend the Council meeting on 7th September, 2016, I respectfully submit my support of the following requests by the VWRPA regarding the application known as;

FCF Old Market Lane Inc. on 177, 185 and 197 Woodbridge Avenue (corner of Woodbridge Ave and Wallace Street).

"I have sent Councillor Carella an email advising him that the VWRPA requests that:

- 1. He specifically as well as City Council reject in a recorded vote the application in current form;
- That City Council endorse, at minimum, the general recommendations as outline in Technical Report submitted by MTBA Associates dated May 18, 2016;
- 3. That the City Council direct City Staff to support the recommendations as outlined in the MTBA Technical Report at the OMB."

Thanking you in advance.

Ann-Marie Leoni 331-281 Woodbridge Ave Woodbridge, On L4L0C6